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SEATTLE 1919 - LESSONS FOR TODAY 

This is a talk that I am developing as part of the Labor Center's 
educational efforts around the Fuse 1919 concert and Labor 
Studies Week at Seattle Central Community College, which was 
April 24 through 28, 1989. 

THE IMPORTANCE OF THE STRIKE 

I think it's important to examine the Seattle 1919 strike for 
several reasons. First, on a personal basis, I was born and 
raised in Seattle and yet I know very little about this piece of 
our history. 

Secondly, as Rob Rosenthal points out, there were 15 general 
strikes in U.S. history, but the Seattle strike was the only one 
that went to stage 2. Stage 1 is a mass withdrawal of economic 
activity; stage 2 is self-management of the functions of 
government by workers. 

Third, the strike is important because I don't think you can 
explain the shape of organized labor in Washington state without 
reference to the Seattle 1919 strike. I don't think you can 
explain, for instance, the rise of Dave Beck who used the 
militancy of Seattle labor to build the Teamsters.· Nor do I 
think you can explain the rise of our industrial unions in the 
mid 1930's, such as the old line Machinists union, turning to an 
industrial model to organize Boeing in 1935. Nor do I think you 
can explain our state being characterized as the Soviet of 
Washington without reference to the Seattle 1919 general strike. 

Fourth, I think it's important because it did reach stage 2, in 
which effective control of government was held by working people. 
And, for those people who believe this to be an important goal 
for the contemporary labor movement, the strike becomes important 
as a learning ground for the future. 

Finally, I think the strike is important as a source for 
alternative visions of what to push for and how to act. And I 
think the contemporary labor movement is in need of alternative 
visions to reassert itself and remobilize its natural allies. 
The strike can give us hope, because hope, after all, is the 
possibility of power, and we did achieve it. 
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